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WHAT’S ON THIS WEEK

Monday 14th 
December  

 
 

Tuesday 15th  
Yr 6 Graduation 

Yr 6 Farewell 
Evening 

Wednesday 16th   
 

Students last day 

Thursday 17th  
Staff 

Development 
Day 

Friday 18th  
Staff 

Development 
Day 

 
 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT

 

We have come to the end of quite a different year. This is the last newsletter for 2020. 
Over the next few days we will hold our final events for the year and then put our feet 
up for a few weeks. 
Thank you to our school community – you have been amazing! Thank you for your 
discipline in following COVID rules and co-operating with every change we made. In 
a tough year your support has been valued and much appreciated. 
To all those that celebrate Christmas, I wish you a very joyful celebration of your faith. 
To all of our families, I wish you a safe and relaxing holiday. I hope everyone finds 
time to stop, spend time with family and value the life we enjoy in Australia. I also 
hope that we find time to reflect on those workers who have been on the front line 
throughout the year from our firefighters, to police, doctors, nurses, lab technicians 
and everyone else who has helped ensure that we are safe and able to lead our lives 
as normally as possible. 
I also acknowledge that for many of families it has been a tough year. Families that 
have lost jobs, been isolated from love ones, families that have struggled with their 
businesses or even had to close down. Beyond COVID we have families that have 
lost their home to fire or had family members become ill. We know you are there, we 
send our support and hope that you are able to find some joy over the summer break. 
For all of the changes, restrictions and worry we have managed to have the best year 
we could. Students have still achieved and grown. They have had lots of fun at school. 
They have learnt new skills in coping with change. We have managed to undertake 
as many ‘regular’ activities as we could in the current context. 
So here’s to a restful and relaxing holiday and to a much better 2021. 
 
PRESENTATION DAY 
Congratulations to all of our annual award winners who will receive their awards at 
tomorrow’s presentation day assembly. 
The ceremony will be live streamed and details have been sent home previously. 
Congratulations to our student leaders for 2021. 
 
DEBATERS 
Our debating team are through to the state final of the Premier’s Debating challenge. 
They argue their last position on Monday. We wish them well in creating strong 
rebuttals! 



 

 

 

 

END OF 2020 & RETURN IN 2021 
2020 2021 

• Wednesday 16th December - 
Last day for students 

• Thursday 17th & Friday 18th – 
School office open 

 

• Wednesday 27th & Thursday 28th 
January – school office open 

• Friday 29th January – Students in 
Years 1 - 6 return to school 

• Friday 29th Jan – Wednesday 2nd 
Feb Kinder Best Start 
Assessments 

• Wednesday 3rd February – 
Kindergarten’s First day at TPS 

 
RETURN AND PICK UP DAY ONE for 2021 
When students return on Friday 29th January they will need to be dropped at the gate 
as they have been this year. Staff will be present to help students transition back to 
school. 
When the morning bell goes they will meet in their stage assembly areas from 2020 
(2020 Kindergarten outside Mrs Walkaden’s room, 2020 Year 1 & 2 in the top 
amphitheatre, 2020 Years 3 & 4 outside Mr Meldrum’s room and 2020 Year 5 on the 
steps below the new building.) Students will return to their 2020 class whilst we check 
our numbers. 
New students will meet in the school hall. 
At pick up time 2020 Kindergarten and Year 1 can be picked up using the same routine 
as from 2020. All other students will meet at their normal meeting place. Please 
ensure your child knows their routine for pick up. 
 
UNIFORM 2021 
Next Wednesday 16th December (8.30 – 9.15am) will be the last day for the uniform 
shop this year. Flexischools will be suspended for a few weeks and reopen in January. 
Orders can be made via Flexischools for the start of 2021. They will be ready for pick 
up on Friday 29th January. 
The uniform shop will be open on Wednesday 3rd February 2021 from 8.30am. 
Please ensure your child has plain white socks with blue dress or plain grey socks 
with grey shorts. 
Uniform Choice 1 Uniform Choice 2 
Light blue school polo  
Grey school shorts  
Grey socks  
Black shoes  
School hat 

School summer dress  
White socks  
Black shoes  
School hat 

 
SEMESTER TWO REPORTS 
Semester two reports were sent home on Monday 7th December. Additional reports 
were posted on Tuesday.  
If you have not received your report then please contact the school office for another 
copy. 



 

 

 

 

MILTON – WORTH A VISIT! 
Thank you for your support of Milton and Milton Public School during 2020. Our 
bushfire buddy school has greatly appreciated your support. It is an anxious time for 
the community as temperatures rise and we go into the summer holidays. 
If you are heading south these holidays or still thinking about what to do please 
consider stopping in at Milton – either to stay over night or as a stop on the way 
through. Boosting the local business community is a great way to support them get 
back on their feet. 
 
PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE 
Congratulations to our students who have received gold awards in the Premier’s 
Reading Challenge. Well done. 
 
AFL 
Congratulations to our two AFL teams on their success at this week’s gala day. Both 
teams played with a lot of skill but more importantly played with the right attitude and 
mindset. 
Well done to all players. 
Thank you to Mr Krisher for organising and coaching and to Miss Barnett for coaching. 
 
FAREWELL MR LENSON AND MRS MOORE 
As we finish up next week we will have the sad job of saying farewell to Mr Lenson 
and Mrs Moore. Mr Lenson was appointed to Empire Bay Public School earlier in the 
year. Fortunately, the Principal from Empire Bay was a real champion and allowed us 
to keep Mr Lenson to finish out the year. 
Mr Lenson has been a wonderful asset to Terrigal Public School. Not only has he 
been a great classroom teacher but also through organising events, coaching sporting 
teams and telling terrible jokes at assembly!  
Mrs Moore has accepted a teaching position at Coast Christian College.  We will miss 
her creativity and especially her organisation of our school’s involvement in the Five 
Lands Walk. 
Thank you, Mr Lenson and Mrs Moore we wish you all the best for your new school. 
 
FAREWELL YEAR 6 
Next Tuesday we will farewell our Year 6 students with their graduation during the day 
and a farewell celebration at night. COVID restrictions will mean the graduation and 
farewell will be a little different but we have still managed to make it a special day for 
students to celebrate the end of their primary school learning. 
 
SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT DAYS 
Next Thursday and Friday, staff will continue at school after students finish on 
Wednesday. Staff will be undertaking CPR training, finalising classes for 2021, 
sharing information with new teachers about student needs, planning learning 
programs and setting up classrooms for next year. 
 
 



 

 

 

 

THANK YOU STUDENT LEADERS 
Next week also marks the end of the reign of our current school leaders. Although 
there haven’t been as many opportunities this year, the leadership team has still 
managed to make their mark. 
The parliament leaders got to meet the Minister for Education, the honourable Sarah 
Mitchell when she opened our new building. They were able to meet and introduce 
our new kindergarten students in to school at the beginning of the year. 
Our sports captains got to lead their teams at swimming and athletics carnivals when 
at one stage it looked like we may not have any carnivals. 
Thank you to our leaders for your willingness to give up your time to represent your 
peers and our school. Well done and thank you. 
 
END OF YEAR SPEECH 
Below is the transcript from my speech at presentation day for your information. 
Good morning Terrigal it is Mr Burgess here with a slightly different Presentation Day 
speech (and a slightly different me!) 
I too acknowledged that this ceremony takes place on land that is, was and always 
will be Aboriginal land. I pay my respect to elders past and present and extend my 
respect to all Aboriginal and Islander people with us today. 
Well… 2020 turned out to be a little different to what we expected when we started 
the year. It was a busy time as we spent a lot of the summer holidays preparing our 
new building.  
We put the finishing touches on our new classes and administration space. Had the 
P & C in for a sneak peak and moved in to our spectacular new building.  
Teachers spent time planning and preparing for the new year. Interestingly I asked 
them to write a letter to themselves outlining their goals for 2020. That letter was 
sealed and it will be interesting for them when they open and re-read those letters 
next week. 
We arrived at day one and students were welcomed into our new space, full of hope 
and wonder for the new year. Our new kindergarten students were welcomed by our 
student leaders and none of us could have imagined what a strange start they would 
have to school. 
Learning began in classrooms across the school. Hands on mathematics, using 
technology such as Spheros to learn skills in problem solving, collaboration and 
innovation. Students learnt about themselves and others, read and responded to 
books and other texts, entered virtual worlds and learnt how to get along with other’s 
in the real world. 
They dug, snipped, fertilised, watered, recycled, composted and cooked. They learnt 
about looking after this world as we don’t have a spare one. Students learnt to count, 
spell, write, argue, speak, listen, punctuate and multiply. 
We even managed to fit in some of our regular events such as our leader induction. 
Our swimming carnival went ahead and students participated with enthusiasm and 
determination and cheered on their team mates. 
Tim McCallum, a DoE big wig, visited because he had heard great things about our 
school. He was really impressed at what he saw. 



 

 

 

 

 A big term 1 event was having our demountables removed from the school oval to 
the relief of one and all. One of my highlights of the year has been watching students 
running on the oval at recess and lunchtime, particularly seeing more girls being 
active. The new building isn’t just new learning spaces but the additional space it has 
given back to us. 
We received a grant from Adam Crouch to do up our playground post demountables 
and we look forward to that project next year. 
Then along came a little bug called COVID-19 and it changed the rest of the year. Our 
focus changed from learning to how best protect students, staff and the community. 
There were lots of new rules and restrictions. We stayed home if sick, tried not to 
touch our face (a really difficult thing for those of us with a beard!) 
We washed and sanitised our hands over and over again. 
We learnt what social distancing meant and how to practice it. It was a great maths 
exercise in estimating 1.5m 
We scrambled to find supplies and the Department of Education sent us care 
packages with everything from soap to wipes and even yellow spray paint! 
What was the go with toilet paper? Fortunately, our very smart office staff had stocked 
up early so we had plenty of paper to sustain us at school. 
Some of our favourite events had to be postponed and then eventually cancelled. 
And then everyone was out – learning from home became a thing. Teachers had to 
quickly shift what they were doing. They planned how to support learning at home. 
They learnt new skills such as delivering online learning. They also had some fun and 
if you haven’t seen all of the videos it is worth another look if you are looking for things 
to do over the summer break. 
It quickly became obvious that online learning wasn’t working for many families. With 
parents working from home, siblings needing devices also and essential workers 
needing to go to work packs became the new norm. So each week 900 packs were 
ready for pick up our great community would come and grab their pack for the week. 
Eventually we got ahead and we were able to post out packs. Our community was 
amazing and followed all of the new procedures well. 
Even our P & C re-invented themselves and went to online meetings, adjusted 
canteen and uniform processes and showed themselves to being an agile 
organisation. 
Being conscious of our community the staff did coffee and food runs in support our 
local businesses. 
The community was just as generous and provided lunch and coffees for staff to thank 
them for their work and support of students. 
Just as suddenly we were back at school. Learning recommenced although many 
things couldn’t go ahead as normal. Drop off and pick ups were different. Parents 
weren’t allowed back in classrooms. 
There was a real focus on making up for what was missed during the lockdown period. 
We also focused on reconnecting and rebuilding students and staff.  
We couldn’t meet in person so assemblies went to Zoom. Students watched in class 
as our leaders ran the assembly. We couldn’t sing so one student sang the anthem 
at assembly on behalf of everyone else. 



 

 

 

 

Our students showed their resilience and teachers worked hard to ensure learning 
was engaging and fun. The smiles returned and students achieved. In most 
classrooms learning was very similar to before COVID.  
As restrictions eased we were able to do a few more things and managed to hold our 
athletics carnival although it was strange not to have families present – the empty 
stands reminded everyone that we weren’t back to normal. Even the presentation of 
ribbons was different following the carnival with winners announced over Zoom and 
the ribbons presented remotely in classrooms. 
The Minister for Education Sarah Mitchell called by to open our new building. 
Unfortunately, we could not involve everyone in a big celebration but managed a 
fabulous virtual ceremony including a video to show off our wonderful school and 
students. 
In the continuing COVID gloom we had some fun. Students dressed up as their 
COVID heroes to acknowledge all that many had done to keep us safe. Be it doctors, 
our own family, nurses, teachers or just everyday heroes. We acknowledged their 
contribution and brightened our day also. 
Despite the restrictions our school managed to do many of the things that make 
Terrigal a great school. We acknowledged and celebrated the rich cultural heritage of 
our Aboriginal community through NAIDOC week. 
Our favourite teddies visited for a picnic. 
Our teachers dressed up quite a few times as it has been a big year for them too and 
they needed something to spark them along. 
There was a teachers vs students touch football game – boy wasn’t that competitive! 
I think we called it a draw in the end but I think there are still a few teachers suffering 
the consequences.  
Book week came and was a great celebration of literature and whole lot of fun. Thank 
you to everyone who bought a book from the book fair. Money raised is used to buy 
more books and resources for the library. 
We held crazy hair day to raise money for Milton Public School, our bushfire buddy 
school. Milton was affected by the terrible bushfires back in January. We were 
buddied up with them to support them as they recover. We donated money to the 
school to be spent in the town. We also bought morning tea for the staff! 
Speaking of hair, I had the pleasure of shaving a student’s hair off – all in a good 
cause of course. Rohan had beaten cancer, then COVID hit but post COVID he 
wanted to help others with cancer and shaved his head to raise money. What a great 
example of what our school is all about. Well done Rohan. 
We also raised money for children with diabetes, planted trees for tree day. 
We snuck a bit more sport in with our basketball team being very successful at their 
gala day and our touch football teams showing off their skills in their section of their 
gala day. 
We built on our focus on STEM science, technology, engineering and maths. We even 
had Adam Spencer visit to share his wisdom on numbers and maths.  
Rumbalara environment team visited to build our environmental skills and we even 
saw some of the plastic we have recycled return in the form of two new recycled 
plastic tables and chairs for the playground. 



 

 

 

 

We finished the year looking ahead with hope by welcoming our kindergarten students 
for 2021 into our Terrigal Treasures Headstart program. Hopefully they will have a 
more ‘normal’ year next year. 
Finally, I would like to acknowledge some people: 
Firstly, our debating team who have managed to argue their way through to the final 
of the NSW Premier’s debating competition. I am prerecording this message so I don’t 
know the final result but what ever it is, it is a huge achievement to out debate every 
other school in the state and get to the final. Well done. 
To our parents thank you for your co-operation, support and resilience. You are 
amazing. 
A special thank you to our P & C. Nicole and her team have done a great job this year 
to maintain the services they could and continue to support the school. 
Our office and maintenance staff have been under additional pressure this year. The 
support they have provided to the school community has been amazing. 
To our teachers and support staff you are legends! You have managed to be agile, 
flexible and learners. You have put aside your own fears and worries to support our 
school community and especially essential worker families. You have learnt many 
new skills and had some fun along the way. But you have always been focused on 
doing the best for students. 
A special mention to Mr Lenson and Mrs Moore who leave us at the end of the year. 
They have been a great asset to our school and will be missed. We wish them well at 
their new schools in 2021. 
My exec team is amazing. Thank you for the many, many additional hours you have 
put in this year. You are the best. 

Finally, to our students congratulations. Whether you receive an award 
today or not, you are all winners for surviving this 
year with a smile on your face. 
 
I thought I’d share this one last image with you as 
a reminder that even though this year has been 
tough we always need to look for a positive. Here 
we have Seamus who in the midst of the COVID 
lockdown produced the Car Owner. A car with 
special features to ward off viruses. Special 
surfaces where viruses can’t live, special 
features to do contactless pick up, special sprays 
to kill off viruses.   
So as we move in to 2021 we all look forward to 
a much more positive year. I wish everyone a 
great break. 
 
Michael Burgess 
Principal 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

School Band   

 Would you like to join the School Band? 

 

Band is open to students in Years 3-6.  Our current Year 2 students are now eligible to enrol 
for 2021. 
More information will be provided upon registering your interest. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

MERIT AWARDS  
 

 
 
 
Stage 3 
6S Charli 
 Riley 
6K Ben 
 Luke 
6HD Hamish 
 Jake 
6B Max 
 Alyssa 
5/6T Lily 
 Zahlee 
5R All of 5R 
5J All of 5J 
5CR  All of 5CR 
4-6M Cody 
 Josephine 
 
Stage 2 
4M Harvey 
 Antoinette 
4L Isla 
 Max 
4E Thomas 
 Kaleb 
4B Indiana 
 Aurora 
3/4K Jordan 
 Amelia 
3S All of 3S 
3H Molly 
 Rohan 

Talulah 
Brodie 

3CT Talise 
 Lilly 

Lola 
Jasper 
Travis 
Ava 

 
 
 
3B Layton 
 Emily 
3-4H Billy 
 
Stage 1 
2SF Kingsley 
 Isabelle 
2R Coco 
 Jordan 
2L Jack 
 Billie 
2K Nicholas 
 Bella 
2J Lakyn 
 Harry 
1/2H Macy 
 Seb 
1W All of 1W 
1T Jensen 
 Sienna 
1M Jessie 
 Beau 
1FG Archer 
 Lucy 
1C Ella 
 Matthew 
 
 
Early Stage 1 
KW Lexi 
 Dane 
KN Alex 
 Akira 
KL Evelyn 
 Louie 
KJ Harper 
 Teddy 
KB Hudson 
 Bella 
KA Oscar 
 Mitchell

 



 

 

 

 

PRINCIPAL’S AWARD 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
The Principal’s Award is presented to a student who has helped 
to make our school a happy and safe place to learn. 

Congratulations Ruby – 3B! 
 
 
 
 

  
  

ADMINISTRATION 

Stage 3 Friday Sport 
Please note the cost for the 5 week tennis program is $ 47.50 NOT $ 66.50 as stated 
in the note home.  
 
Year 6 Farewell - $ 10 
 
 
Enrol Online 
We are excited to announce that we have rolled out the new Online Enrolment System.  
The Online Enrolment System is designed to provide flexibility for parents to submit an Application 
to Enrol in a NSW Government School online at a time that best suits you. The application can be 
accessed on all browsers and mobile devices including iOS and Android. You can start the online 
enrolment process by going onto our website https://terrigal-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-
school/enrolment.html 
The online application process is currently restricted to: 

• Enrolments into local schools only 
• Children who are Australian citizens, New Zealand citizens or permanent residents 
• Children who live in NSW. 

 
We offer our support and encourage you to complete your application to enrol online. If however, 
you do not feel comfortable completing an application online, a paper copy will be available for 
collection from the front office or can be downloaded from the Department’s going to a public school 
site. 
 
 
Ulrike Myers 
Administration Manager 
 
 
 
 

https://terrigal-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html
https://terrigal-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/enrolment
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/enrolment


 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Uniform Shop – IMPORTANT DATES 

As we wind down the school year for 2020 and look to commencing a new and exciting 2021. 

We have a few key dates for families to assist with planning for the return to school. 

 

2020   
Sunday 13th December Flexi-School orders 

CLOSE AT 5pm 
FINAL DATE TO ORDER 
UNIFORMS via Flexi-
school for 2020 

Monday 14th December We will complete and 
deliver final flexi-school 
orders to classes or office 

New student orders Only 
Via- cash/card & Manual 
order form 
PICK UP FROM OFFICE 
ONLY 

Wednesday 16th Dec LAST DAY OF SCHOOL 
Complete and deliver final 
cash/card orders ONLY to 
office 

 

   
2021   
 Monday 18th January  Flexi-Schools Open for 

2021 Orders 
Use 2020 Class Codes to 
order 

Wednesday 27TH January STAFF Development 
DAY 

NO STUDENTS 

Thursday 28th January STAFF Development 
DAY 

NO STUDENTS 

Friday 29th January  First day Back to 
School 

Complete orders to 
classes /office 

Wednesday 3rd February  Kindergarten 2021 start Uniform Shop OPEN 
Week 3 2021 NEW CLASSES Update Class Codes 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Julie’s Corner  

Things to do on the days of December. 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

      
 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


